
July 5th, 2021 
 
The Honorable Lisa Bartlett 
Fifth District Supervisor  
Orange County Board of Supervisors 
333 W. Santa Ana Blvd.  
Santa Ana, CA 92701 
 
Re:  Your letter to Dana Point Boaters Association dated July 1st, 2021 
 
Dear Supervisor Bartlett, 
 
We appreciate your prompt response to our letter of June 25th regarding the slip rate increase 
in Dana Point Marina effective October 1st, 2021 and have several additional questions. 
 
In your response, you stated, “The rates being implemented by DPHP are not determined by 
the County nor the Board of Supervisors and do not appear to violate the Tidelands Grant.”  The 
presumed support of this statement was a letter written by Joe Ueberroth of Bellwether 
Financial. 
 
Will you explain how his letter draws you to make the conclusion mentioned above? 
 
Secondly, will you or the County supply Dana Point Boaters Association with the data 
Bellwether provided the County depicting the exact calculations and marinas used in 
determining slip averages in Orange County?  Kindly confirm you will provide the requested 
documentation. If not, Mr. Frank Kim, CEO of Orange County, is copied on this letter and we 
can contact him directly. 
 
Lastly, if neither the County nor the Board of Supervisors has oversight over rate increases, who 
does? 
 
We look forward to another prompt response.  Also attached are additional comments from 
concerned boaters received after our last letter to you.  The names and contact information 
have been redacted. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Anne Eubanks 
DPBA President 
949-243-5148 
 
 
 



cc:  
 

Frank Kim, County Executive Officer 
Andrew Do, Chairman of the Board of Supervisors 
Doug Chaffee, Vice Chairman of the Board of Supervisors 
Katrina Foley, Supervisor, Second District 
Donald Wagner, Supervisor, Third District 
Senator Patricia Bates, 36th Senate District 
Assembly Member Laurie Davies, 73rd Assembly District 
Christine Pereira, California Coastal Commission 
Reid Boggiano, State Lands Commission 
Erika Ritchie, Orange County Register 
Lindsey Glasgow, The Log 
Lilian Boyd, DP Times 
DPBA Board of Directors   
DPBA Advisors 


